
                           

 

 

                                                ~The SIR LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160~                         

CHARTEERED APRIL 22, 1991 

                                   MEMBERSHIIP OPEN TO MEN REGARDLESS OF AGE, RACE, COLOR, OR RELIGION 

GETTING  TOGETHER FOR LUNCH AND ENJOYING OUR VARIOUS ACTIVITIES 

HIGH MOUNTAIN NEWS 

 
 

NOVEMBER	2022	
NEXT MEETING NOVEMBER 14, 2022 

10am – 11am Executive meeting 
11am – 12 noon Social Hour 

12 noon - 2pm lunch General Membership meeting 382 
FANDANGO CASINO CARSON CITY 

My Fellow SIR Members, 
 
We had over 60 members attend our October meeting. Unfortunately, a person that 
didn’t attend was our guest speaker, Zac Smith, from the Clean Up The Lake group! He 
had fallen and broken his leg and ankle, so was unable to drive to our meeting. 
Fortunately, we have been able to reschedule him for our January meeting. He says he 
will be mended by then. 

 
Nick Jannis announced that Winter Golf is back and he is the coordinator. Nick passed out a list of planned 
outings…if the weather cooperates!! We will get that schedule posted so those that didn’t attend October’s 
meeting and want the challenge of winter golf, can get the events on their calendars. 
 
Also, another reminder that our Christmas/Holiday Party is planned for December 12 in the Casino Fandango 
Ballroom. A flyer with more information is included in this newsletter. By popular demand at our last meeting, 
we asked Fabrizio Music to play background music…and later, dance music at our party. Casino Fandango was 
gracious enough to offer to set up a dance floor over some of the carpeting for your dancing pleasure. Make 
sure and get this event on your calendar and get your payment to Neil Wolf!! 
 
Keep up the good work on bringing in new members. New members is what keeps our Branch thriving. 
Remember, first time guest gets a lunch on us!! 
 
I am looking forward to seeing everyone at the November meeting.  
Your Little SIR, Tom Kerns 
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Monday November 14th  

Location: Casino Fandango, Carson City 
Speaker: Heather Segale, Tahoe Environmental Research Center, “Monitoring the Health of Lake Tahoe”  
 

Monday December 12th  

Location: Casino Fandango, Carson City 
Speaker: No Speaker…Branch Holiday Party 
 

Monday January 23th  

Location: Casino Fandango, Carson City 
Speaker: Zac Smith  “Trash and Treasures Found in the Lake Tahoe Underwater Cleanup” 

 
Monday February 27th 

Location: Casino Fandango, Carson City 
Speaker: TBA 
 

How to sponsor a New Member. . . 

Present him with a business card for his free lunch on Sir Branch 160.  He should be able to attend the monthly 
meetings.  Make him aware that there is an assessment of $7 once a year, but some members make voluntary 

donations to help cover our expenses.  Tell Him that dress is casual and to arrive at Fandango Casino in Carson 
City during the social hour - -after 11a.m. but well be for 12 noon –Introduce your guest as a prospective member 
when called upon.  He won’t have to make a speech.  Pick up an application (or go online) help him fill it out and 

then return it to the Membership Chairman.  His application will be processed and, typically, he can be introduced 
as a New Member at our next regular luncheon meeting.   

_____________________________________________________________ 
Sir Branch 160 

South Lake Tahoe 
Executive Meeting 
October 24, 2022 

 
Little SIR Tom Kerns called the meeting to order at 10:12 am in Big Sirs absence. 
 
In attendance:   
 
Executive Committee: Little Sir: Tom Kerns, Secretary: Joe McKenna, Asst. Secretary: Neil Wolf, 
                                      Treasurer: Mike Patton, Director: Skip Hempler, Director: John Gerard,                
                                      Director: Steve Butts, Director: Joe Tomlin, Director: Jim Beilstein 
 
Quorum present: 9 board members present. 
 
No September minutes as Annual Picnic took place.   
 
Little SIR:  
 
Tom Kearns discussed annual picnic event and Christmas party arrangements.  At the Christmas party, there 
will be a 50/50 raffle and a silent auction.  Silent Auction handled by Joe Tomlin. In addition, a White Elephant 
gift exchange will be handled by Bob Harmes.   
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A motion was made by Joe Tomlin to contact Fabrizio for DJ Entertainment.  Seconded by Jim Beilstein & 
approved unanimously. Venue is Fandango Casino.   

 
December 6 is the deadline to notify casino of number of attendees.  December 5 is deadline for SIRS to 
register & pay to Mike Patton. 
 
Treasurer:  
 
Mike Patton provided Financial Report: 
 
 Checking: $5,055.00 
 Cash on Hand: $201.00 
TOTAL $5,526.00 
Picnic Financials: 
104 paid attendees at $15 = $1560 
Miscellaneous food & beverage items sold at the end of picnic: $90. 
Total revenue $1650. 
Cost of picnic meat, beans, ice, beverages & misc expenses: $1686 
Negative -$36 
Other income 50/50 & raffle:  $640 net profit for picnic 
             
Attendance:  Steve Butts reported we have a total of 110 active members.  
A motion was made by Steve Butts to drop Ron Tickner, as he has not met attendance requirement.  Seconded 
by Larry Coffman & approved unanimously.  3 members retired: Ray Grubbs, Ed Rector, & Leo Fuller.  
 
Membership:  No report 
 
Chair Reports: 
 
Bowling: Chairman reported last tournament was cancelled.  Bowling Chairman suggested that a team be 
sponsored from our SIRS Chapter to compete in SIR-sponsored bowling tournaments. More information 
requested & will be presented at the next BEC meeting. 
  
Golf: Winter Golf Chairman Nick Janis will present the proposed Winter Schedule at the General Meeting.  
 
Sunshine:  No report 
 
Old Business:  Rosters are available. 
 
New Business: A motion was made by Tom Kearns, seconded by Neal Wolfe to present Joe Tomlin with a fire 
extinguisher in honor of his BBQ expertise & cooking at the Annual Picnic.  Approved unanimously.  
 
 Adjournment:  10:55 am. 
 
Joe McKenna, Secretary Sir Branch 160 South Lake Tahoe 
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~NOTICE~ 

YOUR ASSMENT FEE IS DUE AT THIS TIME.  $7.00 WILL BE COLLECTED AT THE NEXT MEETING OR YOU CAN 
ALSO MAIL THE FEE TO MIKE PATTON, 2605 CLAPHAM LANE, MINDEN NV 89423.  THIS FEE IS PAID TO THE 

STATE SIR FOR RUNNING THE ORGANIZATION 

~NOTICE~ 

All travel events and other activities sponsored by Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, or its Branches, are for the 
convenience and pleasure of its members and their guests who desire to participate.  Sons In Retirement, 

Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well-being or safety of the participants 
or passengers, or their property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said activities. 

Lake Tahoe Branch 160 Badge Color Scheme: Charter Member…RED Honorary Life Member… GOLD 
New Member…BLUE the rest of us…BLACK. When you see a badge with BLUE lettering indicating a 

NEWER MEMBER, be sure to make him feel welcome. 
 

 
 
 

SUNSHINE REPORT 

Our Sunshine Chairman is Mike Vadnais His phone number is 775-546- 0810.  Let Mike 
know if someone is under the weather or if a family member is not well. 

 
From the Attendance Chairman 

 
. . . STEVE BUTTS 

Time for the annual reminder to our several “Snowbirds” – be sure to request from me a “Leave of 
Absence”.  Also please give us your winter address so you can keep up with Branch goings-on by 

receiving the monthly Newsletter. 
 

You are URGED to make a donation at this time to help defray the expenses of the club while you’re 
away.  We look forward to seeing you in the Spring, so take care 
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45ORM 28, SONS IN RETIREMENT MONTHLY CASH REPORT Branch No.-   160 

Branch No. - 160 Area - 2 Region - 6 
Month - October Year - 2022 MONTH YTD 

BEGINNING CASH BALANCE (Total Cash)                                           Line 1 $5,256.01 $4,211.09 
 

  
GENERAL ACCOUNTS  
   Receipts  
              101  Contributions---  $25.00 $108.00 
              102  Interest $.09 $.68 
              103  Other—Assessments  D.Moore, J.,Beard, B.Drabrant  $21.00 $912.00 
                      Subtotal General Receipts                                                  Line 2 $46.09 $1,020.68 
   Disbursements  
              201  Printing, Supplies etc $125.19 $911.15 
              202  Postage $24.00 $313.39 
              205  State Board Pro Rata Assessments $201.25 $785.75 
              206  Other -   $95.27 
                      Subtotal General Disbursements                                         Line 3 $350.44 $2,105.56 
                      NET GENERAL gain / (loss)                                     Line 4 ( 2-3 ) -$304.44 -$1,084.88 
 
CUSTODIAL ACCOUNTS   
     Receipts   
              301  Monthly Luncheon $1,550.00 $11,216.00 
              302  Special Activities Refund for picnic park rental $200.00 $1,837.00 
              306  Rooster Items $19.00 $381.00 
              307  Other  50/50 DRAWING $220.00 $2,056.00 
              308  Other—Picnic raffle sales   $480.00 
                      Subtotal Custodial Receipts                                                 Line 5 $1,989.00 $15,970.00 
     Disbursements  
              401  Monthly Luncheon  $1,398.26 $10,547.76 
              402  Special Activities     $1,808.05 
              406  Rooster Purchases $125.00 $442.00 
              407  Other  50/50 PAYOUT $105.00 $986.00 
                      Subtotal Custodial Disbursements                                       Line 6 $1,628.26 $13,783.81 
                      NET CUSTODIAL gain / (loss)                                  Line 7 ( 5-6 ) $360.74 $2,186.19 
 
ENDING CASH BALANCE (Total Cash)                                  Line 8 ( 1+4+7 )  

$5,312.40 
 

$5,312.40 
 

CASH ELEMENTS  MEMBERSHIP 
Checking                   $5,111.40 Members 110 
Savings    
Other $201.00 Include HLM’s 

Total $5,312.40  
 
  11/02/2022    Patrick M. Patton   
              Report Date                                                                            Branch 160 Treasurer 
 



 
 

 

 

 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 
SIR BRANCH 160 CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 

CASINO FANDANGO 3800 S. CARSON STREET  
CARSON CITY, NEVADA 89701 

DECEMBER 12TH 2022                        
 

Holiday Menu 

Mixed Green Salad 
Choice of Italian or Ranch Dressing 

Rolls & Butter 
Prime Rib with Au Jus and cream Horseradish sauce 

Traditional Slow Roasted Turkey 
Honey Glazed Ham 
Cornbread stuffing 

Mashed Potatoes & Gravy 
Green Bean Casserole & Yams 

Cranberry Relish 
Assorted Holiday Desserts 

$40.00 per person 
WHATS HAPPINING –11am to 12noon no host bar social hour 

For your dining and dancing pleasure . . . LIVE MUSIC by our favorite DAVE FABRIZIO 
 

CHECKS must be received by December 5th, 2022. (Please make checks payable to SIR branch 160) We will 
let Fandango know a head count on Tuesday the 6th. 

You can pay at the meeting on NOVEMBER 14TH 2022 or mail your check to: 
Neil Wolf 2041 Nez Perce Drive, South Lake Tahoe, CA. 96150 

+++++++++++++++Cut+++++++++++++++Here++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
NAME                                            NAME 
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TIM HALL, BILL VAN HOOSEN,  

BOB PITCOCK, JOE CARMONA, TED 
TAYLOR, TIM DONLEY, MIKE PATTON, 

TIMOTHY BYRNE, RANDY RAMOCIOTTI, 
KEN ADAMS 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
MEMBERS ANNIVERSERY 

FOR THE MONTH OF NOVEMBER 
1999 JIM DENNEY, 2000 DON HANIFEN, 

2004 WILL SMITH, 2014 GEORGE 
BARBER, STEVE CRABTREE, 2019 JAMES 

MAXEDON, 2021 BILL THOMAS 

 

WINTER  GOLF 

Nick Jannis will be putting on our winter golfing this 
winter.  Give him a call or email him at,   

775-425-6163, email nick4fit@hotmail.com 

 

 

 
 
 

BADGE DRAWING WINNER FOR 
NOVEMBER LUNCHEON 

TIM DONNLEY 
Come to a meeting, have lunch, hear our guest 
speaker and have your badge pulled from the 

bucket for a lunch on the SIR at the next 
meeting. 

ROOSTER SALES 
~NOTICE ON SALE NOW~ 

SUPPORT “The SIR” ~ DRESS IT UP 
WITH ROOSTER PINS,  

HATS AND SHIRTS. 
SHOW HOW PROUD 
YOU ARE TO BE A 

SIR!! 
HATS ~$15 
VESTS ~$29.50   

POLO SHIRTS~ $16/$21 
WICKING SHIRTS~$20/24/30              

 PINS ~ SMALL $2/LARGE $3   

 GOLF/BOWLING TOWELS ~$9 
               Start looking good! 

DAVE TIONGCO 

ROSTER CHANGES 
Please post these changes to your Branch Roster – 

Drop two members  

Ron Ticknor, Michael Boecher 
7. 

 



Membership & Luncheon Report 
Sons In Retirement – Lake Tahoe Branch 160 

Your attendance Chairman, Steve Butts 
 
 
 OCTOBER 2022 
 
 
 
 

Total Member previous report (110) 
 
Members Dropped (2) Michael Boecher, Ron Ticknor,  
 
Members Added (0) 
  
Total Members this report (110) 
 
Inactive to active (0)  
 
Medical Leave (9) Vern Ficklin, Ken Koegl, Hank Teague, 
Joack Post, Franz Goepfert, Karl Johnson, Don Hanifen, 
Dale Herman, Dave Best 
 
Excused Snow Bird (5) Kurt Shantz, Larry Tinker, Mike 
Patton, Neil Fox, Ed Waggoner 
 
Total excused members (14)  
 
Total Active Members minus Excused Members (96) 
 
Total number unexcused not at meeting (36) 
 
Speaker (0) 
 
Guests (2) Pete Matherne, Harold Allen 
 
Total present (62)  
 
Also, this year’s assessment $7.00 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Visit the SIR Website at sirinc.org and read “SIR 
HAPPENINGS”—the SIR State Newsletter. Sir 
Branch 160 Web Site is up and running. 
https://sirinc2.org/z_branch160/index.html 

 

WINTER GOLF 

Nov 15th Dayton 10am $45/Lunch 
              Dec 5th Fernley 10am $40 
              Dec 12th Christmas Party 

Dec 13th Empire Ranch 10am $30 
              Jan 9th Sunridge 9am $4 
              Jan 16th Duncan Golf TBA 
              Jan 30th Fernley 10am $40 
 
 
 

TO:  SIR BRANCH 160 
C/O SIR Mike Patton 
        2606 Claphan Ln. 
        Minden NV 89423 
  
 I’m enclosing my donation in the amount of 
 

              $ ___________ 
 
    For     Missed meeting donations 
 
         I’ll be gone for a while 
 
                    Just because 
   
Name _______________________________ 
 
BADGE #_________ 
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…NEWSLETTER… 
LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

           BIG SIR------------------------JOHN LILYGREN---------------530-577-5234       DIRECTOR----------------JOE TOMLIN-----------------------775-790-7160 

         LITTLE SIR-------------------JOHN KERNS--------------------925-202-5922       DIRECTOR--------------- SKIP HEMPLER-------------------775-588-4998 

         SECRETARY-----------------JOE MCKENNA……………..530-544-5806       DIRECTOR----------------TERRY CANNON------------------775-883-4605 

         ASST. SECRETARY--------TBD---------------------------------------------------       DIRECTOR----------------JIM BEILSTEIN--------------------775-790-5180 

         TREASURER-----------------MIKE PATTON-----------------775-300-1073        DIRECTOR----------------JOHN GERARD-------------------530-542-2876 

         ASST. TREASURER--------NEIL WOLF---------------------530-318-4091       DIRECTOR-----------------STEVE BUTTS--------------------775-722-0177 

HONORARY DIRECTORS 

              KEN KOEGL----------------------------------619-651-5508                                   MIKE VADNAIS------------------------------------775-546-0810 

              JACK POST-----------------------------------530-570-8063                                   DAVE TIONGCO-----------------------------------775-265-9448 

              TOM SAWYER-------------------------------775-852-8675                                   RON THOMPSON----------------------------------775-848-1402 

LARRY COFFMAN -----------------------------------------------530-577-0328 

BRANCH OFFICIAL E-MAIL CONTACT AND WEB MASTER JAMES MAXEDON jmx7@pacbell.net 

   Area 6 Governor – Gary Johnson 530-333-4814 - Region 2 Director – Dale D. Decker 209-533-0455 - State President– Rick Kindle 

 

 

 

SIR Branch 160 Newsletter 
P.O. Box 550086                             
So. Lake Tahoe, CA 96155 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


